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The future of the Great Southwestern Regional 
is very much in doubt.  Without a general chairman, a 
job of the chapter vice president, we don't have a 
regional.  Even if we fill this position soon, I'm of the 
position that the regional should be cancelled unless a 
team is already in place by the middle of October, and 
major details for the regional are ironed out by the end 
of the year.  I don't take this position lightly, as I am a 
strong believer in tradition and history, and I love the 
opportunity to "meet and greet" friends that I might 
not have seen in the past year.  I absolutely hate the 
idea of the Great Southwestern Regional ending in 
2009, after more than half a century.  But the ultimate 
decision is up to our membership.  Feedback is not 
only welcome, but strongly encouraged. 

 
Mike Williams, General Chairman 
2009 Great Southwestern Regional 
President, Southwestern Chapter 15 

 

Regional Wrap-up 
 

Financially, the Great Southwestern was a 
success:  We still have a couple of reimbursements to 
make and a couple of deposits to make, but it appears 
that we will break even.  That is always the goal.  A 
huge thank you goes out to The Seiko Store (San 
Marcos) and The Southwest Museum of Clocks and 
Watches for donating raffle items that raised several 
hundred dollars.   Participation was nearly the same as 
the past two years: two more tables rented than last 
year, but six fewer people registered.  That was a little 
disappointing, since our online registration and the 
initial response to our "Early Bird" registration from 
September through January gave us a great start.  
Weather, of course, was a big factor.  Some members 
stayed home rather than drive through heavy weather 
to New Braunfels, and many more left early on Friday 
between heavy weather cells. 

Those of you who missed Ken Reindel's Self 
Winding Clock Co. (SWCC) and bushing classes on 
Friday, and George Kiser's Accutron class really 
missed some great educational opportunities.  Ken's 
knowledge and enthusiasm are matched only by his 
love of teaching, and he may have more expertise on 
the SWCC Type F movement than anybody in the 
country.  George's knowledge of watches and 
Accutron in particular are unmatched.  If I had the 
time and they were willing, I'd be picking their brains 
every weekend for tidbits of information. 

Many thanks to Pat Holloway, our 
registration chair.  She probably worked harder than 
anybody on this regional and kept things running 
smooth with almost no help.  Jay Holloway did a 
great job putting together the unloading team.  Gene 
Galbraith  put together the exhibit and gave a great 
educational program.  Roy Barnard handled the Mart 
room layout and Annette White handled 
announcements, door prizes, and the silent auction.  
Eldon Harris  handled photography and Luther 
Lucko coordinated the classroom programs.  Carrie 
Williams did her usual wonderful job with hospitality 
(no personal bias here), Jeff Beehler coordinated 
security, and Neill Day made sure that all of the 
security officers were paid (and handled other regional 
financial matters).  But we could have used twice as 
many people-it was a lot of work, and there are some 
things we would have liked to do better! 
 

Reverse Glass Painting Class 
 

We’re very pleased that Phil Gregory has 
agreed to teach a two-day Reverse Glass Painting class 
in our area.  The class will be held Saturday and 
Sunday, May 30th – 31st from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. at the 
Southwest Museum of Clocks and Watches in 
Lockhart.  The focus will be the use of transfers and 
paints to apply a picture to a clock tablet.  No artistic 
talent is required, and in addition to being amazed at 
what you can do, you’ll also be surprised how much 
you will learn about the history of clock tablets during 
these two days.  

Cost for the two-day class will be $60 and all 
supplies are included.  All you’ll need to bring is a 
willingness to learn.  Registration is on a first-come-
first-served basis, so if you have questions or are 
interested in attending, please let me know as soon as 
possible.  Checks for the class should be made out to 
Chapter 15, NAWCC and sent to Pat Holloway, 1105 
Lafayette Lane, Pflugerville, TX 78660. 

There are already six individuals signed up for 
this class.  Please remember that the class size is 
limited to 12 participants, so don’t delay in 
registering! 
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Chapter 15 Is On The Web! 
  

One of the benefits of Chapter 15 membership 
is our website, developed by former chapter vice 
president Ted Orban.  There's wealth of educational 
information, a password-protected chapter member 
directory, several years of The Mainspring, a list of 
upcoming events (including links), and a section for 
Member Ads and Links.  Horologically-related 
business ads for chapter members are FREE.  It doesn't 
cost the chapter anything extra, and it's a great benefit 
for members.  If you want to be listed, just drop me a 
note with the information you'd like to include. 
  Chapter 15 is now on Facebook!  If you 
happen to be a Facebook user, you can find the group 
at 
www.facebook.com/home.php?#/group.php?gid=5038
6586234.  The Facebook group is open to anybody, 
and we hope it will publicize the NAWCC and the 
chapter a little more.  Upcoming events, some 
educational information, photos, and links will let the 
public know what we are up to. 

Coming soon  On the heels of online regional 
registration, you will soon have the ability and 
convenience of paying your chapter dues online. 
  
Mike Williams, Webmaster 
President 

 

Great Southwestern Regional Pictures 
 

 On this page we have some photos from the 
April Regional in New Braunfels.  The Regional is 
discussed in the lead article on page one. 

The Mart Room was busy. 

Ken Reindel’s Class was a excellent presentation of 
specialized knowledge 

Good hospitality and great fellowship at the Regional 

Pat Holloway worked hard to get everyone registered! 
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President’s Message 
 

Many thanks to Gene for his leadership for 
the past two years.  Gene took over as Vice 
President only two and a half years ago when Ted 
Orban was transferred to the East Coast, leaving a 
huge continuity gap in Chapter 15 leadership.  I’ve 
seen some of the slings and arrows that have come 
his way as chapter President, leaving me a little 
apprehensive, but with more time to prepare than 
he had when he stepped into this role.  Many 
thanks also to Neill for filling the dual roles of 
chapter Treasurer and Regional Finance Chair 
these past two years.  And a huge thanks goes out 
to Mike Webb for editing and publishing the 
Mainspring.  Mike has done much to keep the 
officers “on track” every single month—pressing 
us for articles, editing our poor spelling and 
grammar, squeezing everything into 3 2/3 pages, 
printing and mailing paper copies for members 
who don’t use email, and emailing copies to the 
rest of us.  It’s a LOT of work, and he deserves a 
huge THANK YOU!  But my biggest thanks go 
out to Pat Holloway, Scott Clark, Roy Barnard, and 
Luther Lucko, who were re-elected to chapter 
positions at the general membership meeting in 
New Braunfels.  It’s great to know that we can 
count on them to help provide some continuity to 
the chapter this year. 

My term as Chapter 15 President begins 
with our chapter at a number of crossroads.  Where 
are we?  Where do we want to go?  What does 
chapter membership mean to members?  What do 
we want it to mean?  What do we want from our 
chapter?  What will we contribute to our chapter-to 
each other?  After 54 years, do we really want to 
sponsor the Great Southwestern Regional 
anymore?  Soliciting feedback through the 
Mainspring, email pleas, and in meeting has been 
unproductive.  But in countless conversations with 
individual members, I'm sensing that chapter 
members want:  

 

  1.  Openness and accountability.  Members want a 
regular accounting of the finances of the chapter, 
including the regional account.  Starting next month, 
each issue of the Mainspring will include a listing of the 
balance in each account as a minimum.  Significant 
expenses, if any will, be listed as they occur.  A full 
accounting of regular chapter expenses will be reported 
in the January issue, and the regional account will be 
reported in the July issue. 

  
 2.   Undivided attention.  Sometimes in life, perception 

is at least as important as reality.  I have absolutely no 
doubt that I could serve as a officer or director in more 
than one organization at a time, but I will not serve in 
any such capacity in another local watch or clock-
related organization while I am chapter president.  
There are many activities where one or more other 
NAWCC or AWCI chapters or other organizations (yes, 
I am talking about the museum) can work together-and 
we should work together when it benefits the members 
of Chapter 15.  But I don't want there to be any doubt 
about who I am representing when these activities are 
planned. 

  
 3.       More training classes and other events.  This one 

is tough!  Over the past two years, we've planned one-
day marts and paid for facilities where less than a 
dozen people showed up.  Some classes and meetings 
generate a lot of interest, some generate a lot less.  We 
have some very skilled and enthusiastic instructors in 
our group, but nothing kills enthusiasm faster than an 
empty classroom.  A consistently available facility is 
also problematic.  The museum generously has allowed 
us to use their facility for free, but the location is 
inconvenient for some, space is limited, and some 
classes simply can't be offered there (i.e. lathe skills-
don't want metal shavings in the carpet). 

  
Be on the lookout for a comprehensive 

membership survey in the next month or two, both 
online and in a mail out form.  Your chapter 
officers REALLY want feedback, including 
questions to put on the survey! 

On another note, we have two vacant 
officer positions in the chapter:  Vice President and 
Treasurer.  We really need to have fully engaged 
and competent people in these positions so that 
officers and directors can cross-check each other 
and more fully ensure that we are all accountable 
to our membership.  Since no members who were 
asked would agree to serve in one of these 
positions, and no nominations were made at the 
general membership meeting in New Braunfels, 
these positions will be filled by appointment.  
Please contact me if you are interested or if you 
want to recommend another member. 
 

Warm Regards, 
Mike Williams 
President 
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�  Reverse Painting Course 
Phil Gregory Instructor 
Lockhart, Texas 
May 30th & 31st  
 

�  National NAWCC Convention 
Grand Rapids, Michigan 
June 10th – 13th  
 

�  Five State Collectors Regional 
Lubbock, Texas 
August 14th – 15th  
 

�  All Texas Chapters 
Houston, Texas 
August 28th – 30th  
 

�  MKOA Regional 
Carthage, Missouri 
September 24th – 26th  
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Q:  What well 
known clock 
company used 
this logo? 
A:  Thwaites 
& Reed, 
English 
Clockmakers 
known for 
quality 

Welcome New Members! 
  

Tim Cronin  – New Braunfels 
Marvin Saski – Victoria 
 

Welcome to both of you! 

A BIG GREAT 
SOUTHWESTERN THANKS! 

 

Bob Tascione Productions 
 

Mile Hi Clock Supplies 
 

For  Regional  Door Prize donations  
 


